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6232.0200 DEFINITIONS.  
 
   [For text of subps 1 to 9, see permanent rules.] 
  
   Subp. 10.  Antler point.  "Antler point" means an antler 
projection measuring at least one inch in length when measured 
from the base to the tip.  
 
   Subp. 11.  Earn-a-buck hunt.  "Earn-a-buck hunt" means a hunt 
for which a hunter must tag at least one antlerless deer before 
tagging a legal buck.  
 
 
232.0300 GENERAL RESTRICTIONS FOR TAKING DEER.  6
 
   Subpart 1.  Zone and date options.  A firearm deer hunter may 
purchase a firearm license valid for the regular firearms deer 
season or muzzleloader season, a multizone buck license to take 
antlered deer in more than one zone, an all-season deer license, 
or a resident youth license.  A hunter purchasing a resident youth 
license or a regular firearm license, including a hunter choosing 
a muzzleloader option, must select only one of the zone and date 
options listed on the license.  For the regular firearm season, 
this choice will be printed on the license at the time of 
purchase.  A person may only hunt deer by firearms within the zone 
and date options indicated on the person's firearm license, except 
as prescribed in part 6232.1970, subpart 2, and except that a 
firearm license for any zone or season option is valid in the 
Metro Deer Management Zone and season.  
 
   [For text of subps 2 to 4, see permanent rules.]  
 
   Subp. 5.  Tagging.  The tag of the license valid for the taking 
of the deer must be affixed around the tendon or bone of a hind 
leg, around the base of an antler, or through a slit cut in either 
ear so that the tag cannot be readily removed.  
 
   Subp. 6.  License purchase and validation.   
 
   [For text of item A, see permanent rules.]  
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     B.  At the time a deer is tagged at the site of kill, the 
license and site tag must be validated.  Validation consists of 
using a knife or similar sharp object to cut out or a pen to 
indelibly mark the area indicated on the license and the 
appropriate notches areas on the site tag indicating:  
       (1) the month the deer was taken;  
       (2) the date the deer was taken; and  
       (3) the time of day the deer was taken.   
 
   [For text of subp 7, see permanent rules.]  
 
   Subp. 8.  Bag limit.  A person may not tag more than one legal 
buck per calendar year using any combination of licenses.  A 
person may not tag more than one deer during a license year by  
any method, except as authorized in items A to D F.  
 
     A.  In Marshall, Kittson, Roseau, Lake of the Woods, and 
Pennington Counties, A person may tag one deer with a regular 
archery license and another with a regular firearms license, 
including the muzzleloader option or multizone buck license.  Both 
deer must be taken and registered in this five-county area.   
 
   [For text of item B, see permanent rules.]  
 
     C.  In no case may a person tag more than five deer per year 
by firearms, archery, or both methods combined, except a sixth 
deer may be tagged if the person takes a deer with a free 
landowner permit and additional deer may be taken as provided in 
items E and F.  
 
     D.  Except as provided in items A, E, and F, the total bag 
limits by deer permit area are as follows:  
 
   [For text of subitems (1) to (4), see permanent rules.]  
 
     E.  Up to a total of two antlerless deer may be taken in the 
early antlerless deer areas prescribed in part 6232.1750, subpart 
5.  These deer can be taken in addition to the bag limit 
established under item C.  
 
     F.  Hunters hunting in the Metro Deer Management Zone may 
take and tag an unlimited number of deer.  
 
   [For text of subp 9, see permanent rules.]  
 
 
6232.0350 RESTRICTIONS FOR TAKING DEER IN ITASCA STATE PARK.  
 
   In Itasca State Park, a legal buck is defined as a deer with a 
minimum of three antler points on at least one antler.  Bucks with 
fewer antler points than the minimum defined points are protected 
and are not legal for harvest.  Up to four bonus permits may be 
used to take antlerless deer.  
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6232.0400 REGISTRATION OF DEER.  
 
   Subp. 2.  Registration requirements.  Persons taking tagging a 
deer must present the deer for registration at a designated deer 
registration station or agent of the commissioner and obtain a big 
game possession tag:  
 
   [For text of items A and B, see permanent rules.]  
 
   All deer taken in special hunt areas must be registered as 
specified in the materials provided to all special hunt 
permittees.   
 
   [For text of subp 4, see permanent rules.]  
 
   Subp. 5.  Deer taken in the Metro Deer Management Zone.  Deer 
taken in the Metro Deer Management Zone must be registered before 
transport outside the zone.  
 
 
232.0800 ARCHERY SPECIAL HUNT AREAS AND PROCEDURES.  6
 
  [For text of subpart 1, see permanent rules.]   
 
   Subp. 2.  Areas.  Special bow and arrow permits are valid in 
areas designated by the commissioner and published in the annual 
hunting regulations booklet.  The following archery special hunt 
areas are established for the 2006 season:  
 
     A.  portions of the city of New Ulm and Flandrau State Park 
in Brown County are open October 14 to December 31 for taking 
antlerless deer and legal bucks.  No more than 50 permits shall be 
issued by the city of New Ulm.  A regular archery or all-season 
deer license and one bonus permit must be purchased to qualify for 
the hunt.  A proficiency test is required and a $5 administrative 
fee shall be charged.  One bonus permit may also be used by 
permittees to take deer.  Applications must be sent to New Ulm 
City Deer Hunt, City Manager's Office, 100 N. Broadway, New Ulm, 
Minnesota 56073.  Applications must be postmarked by August 29;  
 
     B.  portions of the city of Mankato are open October 21 to 
December 31 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  No more 
than 40 permits shall be issued by the city of Mankato.  A regular 
archery or all-season deer license and one bonus permit must be 
purchased to qualify for the hunt.  A proficiency test is required 
and a $5 administrative fee shall be charged.  For an application 
form and description of the hunt requirements, write to:  Mankato 
City Deer Hunt, P.O. Box 3368, Mankato, Minnesota 56001, or call 
(507) 387-8649;  
 
     C.  portions of the city of Granite Falls are open September 
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16 to December 31 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  No 
more then ten permits shall be issued by the city of Granite 
Falls.  A regular archery or all-season deer license and one bonus 
permit must be purchased to qualify for this hunt.  A $10 
administrative fee shall be charged.  For an application form and 
description of the hunt requirements, write to:  Granite Falls 
City Deer Hunt, Granite Falls Police Dept., 930 4th Street, Suite 
3, Granite Falls, Minnesota 56241, or call (320) 564-2129.  
Applications must be postmarked no later than August 14;  
 
     D.  portions of the city of Ortonville are open October 1 to 
December 31 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  No more 
than 30 permits shall be issued by the city of Ortonville.  A 
regular archery or all-season deer license and one bonus permit 
must be purchased to qualify for this hunt.  To tag a buck, a 
hunter must first tag at least one antlerless deer.  Multiple deer 
may be registered at the same time but the antlerless deer must be 
tagged first.  A proficiency test and a $7.50 administrative fee 
are required.  For an application form and description of the hunt 
requirements, write to:  Ortonville City Deer Hunt, 315 Madison 
Avenue, Ortonville, Minnesota 56278, or call (320) 839-3428.  
Applications must be received by the close of business on 
September 2;  
 
     E.  Camp Ripley Military Reservation in Morrison County is 
open October 4 and October 5 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks.  No more than 100 permits shall be issued to active duty 
military personnel.  One bonus permit may be used, but a hunter 
may not take more than one deer;  
 
     F.  portions of the city of St. Cloud and the St. Cloud Game 
Refuge are open from September 16 to December 31 by special permit 
from the city.  Hunters must have a valid regular archery or 
all-season deer license to participate.  Hunting is allowed on 
certain lands under special hunting rules administered by the city 
of St. Cloud.  A proficiency test and other restrictions 
designated by the city apply.  There is a limit of two deer, 
however, hunters must tag an antlerless deer before tagging a 
buck.  A lottery shall be conducted on August 25 to determine 
participation.  For an application form and description of the 
hunt requirements, contact the St. Cloud Health and Inspections 
Department Deer Hunt, 400 2nd Street South, St. Cloud, Minnesota 
56301, call (320) 255-7214, or visit www.ci.stcloud.mn.us.  
Applications for the archery deer hunt must be postmarked no later 
than August 22;  
 
     G.  Crow-Hassan Park Reserve in Hennepin County is open 
November 10 to November 12 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks.  No more than 130 permits shall be issued.  Up to four 
bonus permits may be used by permittees to take additional deer.  
Applications must be sent to Three Rivers Parks Bow Hunt, 12615 
Country Road 9, Suite 100, Plymouth, Minnesota 55441;  
 
     H.  Murphy-Hanrehan Park Reserve in Scott County is open 
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November 10 to November 12 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks.  No more than 180 permits shall be issued.  Up to four 
bonus permits may be used by permittees to take additional deer.  
Applications must be sent to Three Rivers Parks Bow Hunt, 12615 
Country Road 9, Suite 100, Plymouth, Minnesota 55441;  
 
     I.  Cleary Lake Regional Park in Scott County is open 
November 10 to November 12 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks.  No more than 55 permits shall be issued.  Up to four bonus 
permits may be used by permittees to take additional deer.  
Applications must be sent to Three Rivers Parks Bow Hunt, 12615 
Country Road 9, Suite 100, Plymouth, Minnesota 55441;  
 
     J.  portions of the city of Red Wing, as shown on maps 
available from the city, are open September 16 to December 31 for 
taking antlerless deer.  A proficiency test is required and 
hunters must wear back tags during the hunt.  A valid archery or 
all-season deer license must be purchased to qualify for the hunt. 
 A proficiency test and a $30 administrative fee are required.  A 
portion of the administrative fee may be refunded.  To tag a buck, 
a hunter must first tag at least one antlerless deer.  Multiple 
deer may be registered at the same time, but the antlerless deer 
must be tagged first.  Up to four bonus permits may be used by 
permittees to take additional deer.  Applications must be 
submitted to City of Red Wing Deer Hunt, Red Wing Public Works, 
229 Tyler Road S., Red Wing, Minnesota 55066;  
 
     K.  portions of the city of Sandstone are open September 16 
to December 31 by special permit from the city.  Hunters must have 
a valid archery or all-season deer license to participate.  
Hunting is allowed on private land within these areas with written 
landowner permission and on certain city-owned lands under special 
hunting rules.  Bonus permits are available and strongly 
encouraged for participants in the city hunt.  For more 
information on the Sandstone city hunt and regulations, contact:  
samg@sandstonemn.com;  
 
     L.  portions of the city of Rochester are open September 16 
to December 31 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  
Hunters must have a valid regular archery or all-season deer 
license to participate.  Hunting is allowed on certain lands under 
special hunting rules administered by the city of Rochester.  
Bonus permits may be used to take up to four additional antlerless 
deer during the hunt.  For complete information, contact:  City of 
Rochester Deer Hunt, Terry Spaeth, Room 266, City Hall, 201 4th 
Street SE, Rochester, Minnesota 55904, or call (507) 285-8082;  
 
     M.  portions of the city of Duluth are open September 16 to 
December 31 for the taking of antlerless deer and legal bucks by 
special permit available from the city.  A bowhunter education 
certificate, proficiency test, and ethics pledge are required.  
Hunters must have a valid regular archery or all-season deer 
license to participate.  Bonus permits may be used to take up to 
four additional antlerless deer during the hunt.  Hunters must 
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take an antlerless deer before harvesting a buck and party hunting 
is not allowed for antlered bucks.  Hunting is allowed on private 
land within the special hunt areas with written landowner 
permission and on certain city-owned lands.  The application fee 
is $10.  For an application form, map, and description of the hunt 
rules, contact:  info@bowhuntersalliance.org or City of Duluth 
Deer Hunt, Phil Lockett, P.O. Box 15013, Duluth, Minnesota 
55815-0013.  Applications must be postmarked no later than August 
1; and  
 
     N.  portions of the city of Taylors Falls are open September 
16 to December 31 for the taking of antlerless deer and legal 
bucks by special permits available from the city.  A regular 
archery or all-season deer license and one bonus permit must be 
purchased to qualify for the hunt.  A proficiency test is required 
and hunters must obtain a permit from the city.  Up to four bonus 
permits may be used to take antlerless deer.  For an application 
form and description of the hunt requirements, write to:  City of 
Taylors Falls, 637 1st Street, Taylors Falls, Minnesota 
55084-1144.  
 
   Subp. 3.  2006 archery managed and intensive deer areas.  
 
     A.  Bonus permits may be used to take one additional 
antlerless deer by archery in managed deer areas prescribed in 
part 6232.1750, subpart 3, and the special archery hunts 
prescribed in subpart 2, items A to F.  
 
     B.  Bonus permits may be used to take up to four antlerless 
deer by archery in intensive deer areas prescribed in part 
6232.1750, subpart 4, and the archery special hunts prescribed in 
subpart 2, items G to N.  
 
 
6232.1300 SEASONS FOR TAKING DEER BY FIREARMS.  
 
   [For text of subps 1 to 6, see permanent rules.]  
 
   Subp. 7.  Metro Deer Management Zone.  In 2006, legal bucks and 
antlerless deer may be taken in the Metro Deer Management Zone for 
the 23-day period beginning Saturday, November 4, and ending 
Sunday, November 26.  
 
   Subp. 8.  Early antlerless season.  In 2006, antlerless deer 
may be taken in the early antlerless season for a two-day period 
beginning Saturday, October 14, and ending Sunday, October 15.  
The season is open in those deer areas prescribed in part 
6232.1750, subpart 5.  
 
 
232.1400 ZONE DESCRIPTIONS.  6
 
   Subpart 1.  Zone 1.  Zone 1 is that portion of the state lying 
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within the following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning on at the intersection of State Trunk Highway  
     (STH) 72 at 310 with the northern boundary of the state;  
     thence along STH 72 310 to the Tamarac River, Beltrami  
     County; thence along the southerly shore of the Tamarac  
     River to Upper Red Lake; thence along the easterly and  
     southerly shores of Upper Red Lake to the easterly boundary  
     of the Red Lake Indian Reservation; thence along the  
     easterly boundary of said reservation to STH 1; thence  
     along STH 1 to STH 72; thence along STH 72 to U.S. Highway  
     71; thence along U.S. Highway 71 to County State-Aid  
     Highway (CSAH) 39, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 39 to  
     CSAH 20, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 20 to the  
     junction with CSAH 27, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH  
     27 to CSAH 12, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 12 to  
     CSAH 27, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 27 to CSAH 8,  
     Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 8 to CSAH 25, Beltrami  
     County; thence along CSAH 25 to CSAH 4, Beltrami County;  
     thence along CSAH 4 to CSAH 46, Hubbard County; thence  
     along CSAH 46 to U.S. Highway 2; thence along U.S Highway 2  
     to CSAH 45, Hubbard County; thence along CSAH 45 to CSAH 9,  
     Hubbard County; thence along CSAH 9 to CSAH 69, Cass  
     County; thence along CSAH 69 to CSAH 5, Hubbard County;  
     thence along CSAH 5 to CSAH 39, Hubbard County; thence  
     along CSAH 39 to County Road (CR) 94, Hubbard County;  
     thence along CR 94 to CSAH 31, Hubbard County; thence along  
     CSAH 31 STH 89; thence along STH 89 to County State-Aid  
     Highway (CSAH) 2, Roseau County; thence along CSAH 2 to  
     CSAH 9, Roseau County; thence along CSAH 9 to CSAH 54,  
     Marshall County; thence along CSAH 54 to a point due west  
     of the Red Lake Indian Reservation boundary; thence due  
     east to said boundary; thence south and east along said  
     boundary to the west shore of the Sandy River; thence along  
     the Sandy River to Township Road 279th Avenue or Bailey's  
     Road south; thence along said road to Township Road Clover  
     Road; thence along said township road to CSAH 11,  
     Clearwater County; thence along CSAH 11 to CSAH 4,  
     Clearwater County; thence along CSAH 4 to CSAH 14,  
     Clearwater County; thence along CSAH 14 to County Road (CR)  
     3, Beltrami County; thence along CR 3 to CSAH 17,  
     Clearwater County; thence along CSAH 17 to U.S. Highway 2;  
     thence along U.S. Highway 2 to STH 92; thence along STH 92  
     to CSAH 27, Clearwater County, and westerly to the north  
     boundary of the White Earth Indian Reservation; thence  
     south along said boundary to the boundary line between  
     Range 37 West and Range 38 West; thence along said range  
     line to STH 113; thence along STH 113 to the Itasca State  
     Park boundary; thence north and east along said boundary to  
     U.S. Highway 71; thence along U.S. Highway 71 to STH 200;  
     thence along STH 200 to STH 371; thence along STH 371 to  
     STH 84; thence along STH 84 to CSAH 2, Cass County; thence  
     along CSAH 2 to CSAH 1, Crow Wing County; thence along CSAH  
     1 to STH 6; thence along STH 6 to STH 18; thence along STH  
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     18 to U.S. Highway 169; thence due east from said junction  
     to the west shore of Mille Lacs Lake; thence along the  
     westerly and southerly shores of said lake to a point due  
     north of the junction of U.S. Highway 169 and STH 27;  
     thence due south to said junction; thence along U.S.  
     Highway 169 to STH 23; thence along STH 23 to STH 65;  
     thence along STH 65 to STH 70; thence along STH 70 to the  
     east boundary of the state; thence along the easterly and  
     northerly boundaries of the state to the point of beginning. 
 
   Subp. 2.  Zone 2.  Zone 2 is that portion of the state lying 
within the following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning on at the intersection of State Trunk Highway  
     (STH) 72 at 310 with the northern boundary of the state;  
     thence along STH 72 310 to the Tamarac River, Beltrami  
     County; thence along the southerly shore of the Tamarac  
     River to Upper Red Lake; thence along the easterly and  
     southerly shores of Upper Red Lake to the easterly boundary  
     of the Red Lake Indian Reservation; thence along the  
     easterly boundary of said reservation to STH 1; thence  
     along STH 1 to STH 72; thence along STH 72 to U.S. Highway  
     71; thence along U.S. Highway 71 to County State-Aid  
     Highway (CSAH) 39, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 39 to  
     CSAH 20, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 20 to CSAH 27,  
     Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 27 to CSAH 12, Beltrami  
     County; thence along CSAH 12 to CSAH 27, Beltrami County;  
     thence along CSAH 27 to CSAH 8, Beltrami County; thence  
     along CSAH 8 to CSAH 25, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH  
     25 to CSAH 4, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 4 to CSAH  
     46, Hubbard County; thence along CSAH 46 to U.S. Highway 2;  
     thence along U.S. Highway 2 to CSAH 45, Hubbard County;  
     thence along CSAH 45 to CSAH 9, Hubbard County; thence  
     along CSAH 9 to CSAH 69, Cass County; thence along CSAH 69  
     to the junction of CSAH 5, Hubbard County; thence along  
     CSAH 5 to CSAH 39, Hubbard County; thence along CSAH 39 to  
     County Road (CR) 94, Hubbard County; thence along CR 94 to  
     CSAH 31, Hubbard County; thence along CSAH 31 STH 89;  
     thence along STH 89 to County State-Aid Highway (CSAH) 2,  
     Roseau County; thence along CSAH 2 to CSAH 9, Roseau  
     County; thence along CSAH 9 to CSAH 54, Marshall County;  
     thence along CSAH 54 to a point due west of the Red Lake  
     Indian Reservation boundary; thence due east to said  
     boundary; thence south and east along said boundary to the  
     west shore of the Sandy River; thence along the Sandy River  
     to Township Road 279th Avenue or Bailey's Road south;  
     thence along said road to Township Road Clover Road; thence  
     along said township road to CSAH 11, Clearwater County;  
     thence along CSAH 11 to CSAH 4, Clearwater County; thence  
     along CSAH 4 to CSAH 14, Clearwater County; thence along  
     CSAH 14 to County Road (CR) 3, Beltrami County; thence  
     along CR 3 to CSAH 17, Clearwater County; thence along CSAH  
     17 to U.S. Highway 2; thence along U.S. Highway 2 to STH  
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     92; thence along STH 92 to CSAH 27, Clearwater County, and  
     westerly to the north boundary of the White Earth Indian  
     Reservation; thence south along said boundary to the  
     boundary line between Range 37 West and Range 38 West;  
     thence along said range line to STH 113; thence along STH  
     113 to the Itasca State Park boundary; thence north and  
     east along said boundary to U.S. Highway 71; thence along  
     U.S. Highway 71 to STH 200; thence along STH 200 to STH  
     371; thence along STH 371 to STH 84; thence along STH 84 to  
     CSAH 2, Cass County; thence along CSAH 2 to CSAH 1, Crow  
     Wing County; thence along CSAH 1 to STH 6; thence along STH  
     6 to STH 18; thence along STH 18 to U.S. Highway 169;  
     thence due east from said junction to the west shore of  
     Mille Lacs Lake; thence along the westerly and southerly  
     shores of said lake to a point due north of the junction of  
     U.S. Highway 169 and STH 27; thence due south to said  
     junction; thence along U.S. Highway 169 to STH 23; thence  
     along STH 23 to STH 65; thence along STH 65 to STH 70;  
     thence along STH 70 to the eastern boundary of the state;  
     thence along the easterly boundary of the state to the  
     junction of the St. Croix and Mississippi Rivers; thence  
     along the easterly bank of the Mississippi River to the  
     Crow Wing River; thence along the east bank of the Crow  
     Wing River to U.S. Highway 12; thence along U.S. Highway 12  
     to CSAH 15; thence along CSAH 15 to CSAH 55; thence along  
     CSAH 55 to CSAH 4; thence along CSAH 4 to Interstate  
     Highway 94; thence along Interstate Highway 94 to CSAH 34;  
     thence along CSAH 34 to CSAH 32; thence along CSAH 32 to  
     U.S. Highway 10; thence along U.S. Highway 10 to the west  
     boundary of the state; thence along U.S. Highway 10 to U.S.  
     Highway 71; thence along U.S. Highway 71 to STH 87; thence  
     along STH 87 to U.S. Highway 59; thence along U.S. Highway  
     59 to the southern boundary of the White Earth Indian  
     Reservation; thence along the southern, western, and  
     northern boundaries of said reservation to STH 59; thence  
     along STH 59 to the northern the west and north boundary of  
     the state to the point of beginning.  
 
   [For text of subp 3, see permanent rules.]  
 
   Subp. 4.  Zone 4.  Zone 4 is that portion of the state lying 
within the following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning on U.S. Highway 59 at the north boundary of the  
     state; thence along U.S. Highway 59 to the north boundary  
     of the White Earth Indian Reservation; thence along the  
     north, west, and south boundaries of said reservation to  
     U.S. Highway 59; thence along U.S. Highway 59 to U.S.  
     Highway 10; thence along U.S. Highway 10 to State Trunk  
     Highway (STH) 87; thence along STH 87 to U.S. Highway 71;  
     thence along U.S. Highway 71 to U.S. Highway 10 at the west  
     boundary of the state; thence along U.S. Highway 10 to the  
     easterly bank of the Mississippi River; thence along the  
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     easterly bank of the Mississippi River to the mouth of  
     the County State-Aid Highway (CSAH) 32; thence along CSAH  
     32 to CSAH 34; thence along CSAH 34 to Interstate Highway  
     94; thence along Interstate Highway 94 to CSAH 4; thence  
     along CSAH 4 to CSAH 55; thence along CSAH 55 to CSAH 15;  
     thence along CSAH 15 to U.S. Highway 12; thence along U.S.  
     Highway 12 to the Crow River, Wright County; thence along  
     the easterly bank of the Crow River to the mouth of the  
     South Fork of the Crow River; thence along the easterly  
     bank of the South Fork of the Crow River to State Trunk  
     Highway (STH) 25; thence along STH 25 to the Minnesota  
     River; thence along the easterly bank of the Minnesota  
     River to STH 19; thence along STH 19 to U.S. Highway 52;  
     thence along U.S. Highway 52 to STH 57; thence along STH 57  
     to U.S. Highway 14; thence along U.S. Highway 14 to County  
     State-Aid Highway ( CSAH) 13, Dodge County; thence along  
     CSAH 13 to STH 30; thence along STH 30 to U.S. Highway 63;  
     thence along STH 23 to STH 95; thence along STH 95 to U.S.  
     Highway 8; thence along U.S. Highway 8 U.S. Highway 63 to  
     the eastern southern boundary of the state; thence along  
     the east, south, and west, and north boundaries of the  
     state to the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 5.  Metro Deer Management Zone.  The Metro Deer 
Management Zone is comprised of registration blocks 228 and 337 as 
prescribed in part 6232.4700, subparts 75a and 91.  
 
 
232.1600 SPECIAL HUNT PROCEDURES.  6
 
  [For text of subps 1 to 5, see permanent rules.]   
 
   Subp. 6.  2006 firearms special hunt areas.  The following 
firearms special hunt areas are authorized for the 2006 season:  
 
     A.  Rice Lake National Wildlife Refuge in Aitkin County is 
open November 11 to November 19 for taking antlerless deer and 
legal bucks.  No more than 100 permits shall be issued to 
individuals authorized to hunt in Zone 1.  This is special hunt 
area 901;  
 
     B.  St. Croix State Park in Pine County is open November 11 
to November 14 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  No 
more than 550 permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to 
hunt in Zone 1.  St. Croix State Park is designated as an 
earn-a-buck hunt.  Multiple deer may be registered at the same 
time.  Only a person who has used their tag on an antlerless deer 
may tag a buck.  For each buck killed and tagged, an antlerless 
deer must be killed and tagged first.  All deer taken at the park 
must be registered at St. Croix State Park and presented for 
inspection.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take 
antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 902;  
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     C.  Savanna Portage State Park in Aitkin County is open 
November 11 to November 19 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks.  For purposes of this hunt, a legal buck is defined as a 
male deer with a minimum of three antler points on at least one 
antler.  No more than 55 permits shall be issued to individuals 
authorized to hunt in Zone 1.  All harvested deer must be 
registered at Savanna Portage State Park and presented for 
inspection.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take 
antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 903;  
 
     D.  Gooseberry Falls State Park in Lake County is open 
November 4 to November 19 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks.  No more than 30 permits shall be issued to individuals 
authorized to hunt in Zone 1.  Up to four bonus permits may be 
used to take antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 904;  
 
     E.  Split Rock Lighthouse State Park in Lake County is open 
November 4 to November 19 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks.  No more than 30 permits shall be issued to individuals 
authorized to hunt in Zone 1.  Up to four bonus permits may be 
used to take antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 905;  
 
     F.  Tettegouche State Park in Lake County is open November 4 
to November 19 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  No 
more than 125 permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to 
hunt in Zone 1.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take 
antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 906;  
 
     G.  Scenic State Park in Itasca County is open November 4 to 
November 19 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  No more 
than 30 permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to hunt 
in Zone 1.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take 
antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 907;  
 
     H.  Hayes Lake State Park in Roseau County is open November 4 
to November 19 for taking antlerless deer only.  No more than 60 
permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to hunt in Zone 
1.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take antlerless deer. 
 This is special hunt area 908;  
 
     I.  Lake Bemidji State Park in Beltrami County is open 
November 4 to November 7 for taking antlerless deer only.  No more 
than 35 permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to hunt 
in Zone 1.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take 
antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 909;  
 
     J.  Zippel Bay State Park in Lake of the Woods County is open 
November 4 to November 19 for taking antlerless deer only.  No 
more than 55 permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to 
hunt in Zone 1.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take 
antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 910;  
 
     K.  Wild River State Park in Chisago County is open November 
4 to November 7 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  No 
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more than 150 permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to 
hunt in Zone 2.  Wild River State Park is designated as an 
earn-a-buck hunt.  Multiple deer may be registered at the same 
time.  Only a person who has used their tag on an antlerless deer 
may tag a buck.  For each buck killed and tagged, an antlerless 
deer must be killed and tagged first.  All deer taken at the park 
must be registered at Wild River State Park and presented for 
inspection.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take 
antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 911;  
 
     L.  Old Mill State Park in Marshall County is open November 4 
to November 12 for taking antlerless deer only.  No more than 
seven permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to hunt in 
Zone 2.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take antlerless 
deer.  This is special hunt area 912;  
 
     M.  William O'Brien State Park in Washington County is open 
November 4 and November 5 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks.  No more than 65 permits shall be issued to individuals 
authorized to hunt in Zone 2.  Up to four bonus permits may be 
used to take antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 913;  
 
     N.  Lake Bronson State Park in Kittson County is open 
November 4 to November 12 for taking antlerless deer only.  No 
more than 25 permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to 
hunt in Zone 2.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take a 
second, third, fourth, and fifth deer.  This is special hunt area 
914;  
 
     O.  Buffalo River State Park in Clay County is open November 
4 and November 5 for taking antlerless deer only.  No more than 12 
permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to hunt in Zone 
2.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take a second, third, 
fourth, and fifth deer.  This is special hunt area 915;  
 
     P.  Maplewood State Park in Otter Tail County is open 
November 4 to November 12 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks.  No more than 100 permits shall be issued to individuals 
authorized to hunt in Zone 2.  Maplewood State Park is designated 
as an earn-a-buck hunt.  Multiple deer may be registered at the 
same time.  Only a person who has used the person's tag on an 
antlerless deer may tag a buck.  For each buck killed and tagged, 
an antlerless deer must be killed and tagged first.  All deer 
taken at the park must be registered at Maplewood State Park and 
presented for inspection.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to 
take antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 916;  
 
     Q.  Rydell National Wildlife Refuge in Polk County is open 
November 4 to November 12 for taking antlerless deer only.  No 
more than five permits shall be issued to individuals authorized 
to hunt in Zone 2.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take 
antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 917;  
 
     R.  Lake Alexander Scientific and Natural Area in Morrison 
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County is open November 4 to November 12 for taking antlerless 
deer and legal bucks.  No more than 40 permits shall be issued to 
individuals licensed to hunt in Zone 2.  Up to four bonus permits 
may be use to take antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 
918;  
 
     S.  Beaver Creek Valley State Park in Winona County is open 
November 4 and November 5 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks.  No more than 20 permits shall be issued to individuals 
licensed to hunt in Zone 3A.  Up to four bonus permits may be used 
to take antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 919;  
 
     T.  Zumbro Falls Scientific and Natural Area in Wabasha 
County is open November 4 to November 10 for taking antlerless 
deer only.  No more than 12 permits shall be issued to individuals 
licensed to hunt in Zone 3A.  Up to four bonus permits may be used 
to take antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 920;  
 
     U.  Forestville Mystery Cave State Park in Fillmore County is 
open November 18 to November 20 and November 24 to November 26 for 
taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  For purposes of this 
hunt, a legal buck is defined as a male deer with a minimum of 
four antler points on at least one antler.  All harvested deer 
must be registered at Forestville Mystery Cave State Park and 
presented for inspection.  No more than 110 permits shall be 
issued to Zone 3B licensees only.  Up to four bonus permits may be 
used to take antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 921;  
 
     V.  Frontenac State Park in Goodhue County is open November 
18 to November 20 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  No 
more than 50 permits shall be issued to Zone 3B licensees only.  
Frontenac State Park is designated as an earn-a-buck hunt.  
Multiple deer may be registered at the same time.  Only a person 
who has used the person's tag on an antlerless deer may tag a 
buck.  For each buck killed and tagged, an antlerless deer must be 
killed and tagged first.  All deer taken at the park must be 
registered at Frontenac State Park and presented for inspection.  
Up to four bonus permits may be used to take antlerless deer.  
This is special hunt area 922;  
 
     W.  Great River Bluffs State Park in Winona County is open 
November 18 to November 20 and November 24 to November 26 for 
taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  Great River Bluffs State 
Park is designated as an earn-a-buck hunt.  Multiple deer may be 
registered at the same time.  Only a person who has used the 
person's tag on an antlerless deer may tag a buck.  For each buck 
killed and tagged, an antlerless deer must be killed and tagged 
first.  All deer taken at the park must be registered at Great 
River Bluffs State Park and presented for inspection.  Up to four 
bonus permits may be used to take antlerless deer.  This is 
special hunt area 923;  
 
     X.  Zumbro Falls Scientific and Natural Area in Wabasha 
County is open November 18 to November 26 for taking antlerless 
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deer only.  No more than 12 permits shall be issued to individuals 
licensed to hunt in Zone 3B.  Up to four bonus permits may be used 
to take antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 924;  
 
     Y.  Kellogg Weaver Dunes Scientific and Natural Area in 
Wabasha County is open November 18 to November 26 for taking 
antlerless deer only.  No more than 15 permits shall be issued to 
Zone 3B licensees only.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to 
take antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 925;  
 
     Z.  Elm Creek Park Reserve in Hennepin County is open 
November 18 and November 19 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks.  No more than 145 permits shall be issued to individuals 
licensed to hunt in Zone 3B.  Up to four bonus permits may be used 
to take antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 926;  
 
     AA.  Elm Creek Park Reserve in Hennepin County is open 
November 25 and November 26 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks.  No more than 75 permits shall be issued to individuals 
licensed to hunt in Zone 3B.  Up to four bonus permits may be used 
to take antlerless deer.  This is special hunt area 927;  
 
     BB.  Whitewater State Game Refuge in Winona County is open 
November 18 to November 26 for taking antlerless deer only.  No 
more than 75 permits shall be issued to Zone 3B licensees only.  
This is special hunt area 928;  
 
     CC.  Glacial Lakes State Park in Pope County is open November 
11 to November 14 for taking antlerless deer only.  No more than 
30 permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to hunt in 
Zone 4B.  Up to four bonus permits may be used to take antlerless 
deer.  This is special hunt area 929; and  
 
     DD.  Lake Louise State Park in Mower County is open November 
11 and November 12 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  
Lake Louise State Park is designated as an earn-a-buck hunt.  
Multiple deer may be registered at the same time.  Only a person 
who has used their tag on an antlerless deer may tag a buck.  For 
each buck killed and tagged, an antlerless deer must be killed and 
tagged first.  All deer taken at the park must be registered at 
Lake Louise State Park and presented for inspection.  Up to four 
bonus permits may be used to take antlerless deer.  This is 
special hunt area 930.   
 
   Subp. 7.  Firearms special hunt area quota adjustments.  The 
commissioner may reduce the permit quota for the St. Croix and 
Wild River State Parks firearms special hunts at the time the 
computerized drawing is conducted to accommodate tribal 
declarations for antlerless deer harvest in the 1837 ceded 
territory in compliance with Mille Laces Band of Chippewa v. 
Minnesota, 119 S. Ct. 1187 (1999).  
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6232.1750 DEER PERMIT AREA DESIGNATION.  
 
   Subpart 1.  Generally.  The commissioner shall annually 
designate all deer permit areas as intensive, managed, or lottery 
and shall establish permit quotas for taking deer of either sex in 
lottery deer permit areas.  
 
   Subp. 2.  2006 lottery designations.  The following deer permit 
areas under part 6232.1800 are designated as lottery deer areas:  
116, 127, 152, 199, 203, 338A, 339A, 341A, 342A, 344A, 344B, 416A, 
416B, 417A, 417B, 422A, 422B, 423A, 423B, 424A, 424B, 425A, 425B, 
426A, 426B, 427A, 427B, 428A, 428B, 431A, 431B, 433A, 433B, 435A, 
435B, 440A, 440B, 442A, 442B, 443A, 443B, 446A, 446B, 447A, 447B, 
448A, 448B, 449A, 449B, 450A, 450B, 451A, 451B, 453A, 453B, 454A, 
454B, 455A, 455B, 457A, 457B, 458A, 458B, 459A, 459B, 463A, and 
463B.  
 
   Subp. 3.  2006 managed designations.  The following deer permit 
areas under part 6232.1800 are designated as managed deer areas:  
104, 107, 114, 115, 122, 126, 154, 167, 168, 170, 172, 174, 175, 
178, 197, 201, 215, 218, 219, 223, 224, 235, 247, 249, 251, 297, 
298, 338B, 339B, 343A, 345A, 347A, 348A, 412A, 412B, 420A, 420B, 
421A, 421B, 452A, 452B, 456A, 456B, 461A, 461B, 462A, 462B, 464A, 
464B, 465A, 465B, 466A, and 466B.  
 
   Subp. 4.  2006 intensive designations.  The following deer 
permit areas under part 6232.1800 are designated as intensive deer 
areas:  105, 110, 111, 156, 157, 159, 180, 181, 182, 183, 184, 
202, 204, 206, 207, 208, 209, 210, 213, 214, 221, 222, 225, 227, 
228, 229, 236, 239, 240, 241, 242, 243, 244, 245, 246, 248, 252, 
253, 254, 255, 256, 257, 258, 259, 287, 337A, 337B, 341B, 342B, 
343B, 345B, 346A, 346B, 347B, 348B, 349A, 349B, 467A, and 467B.  
 
   Subp. 5.  2006 early antlerless designations.  The following 
deer permit areas under part 6232.1800 are designated as early 
antlerless deer areas:  209, 210, 225, 227, 235, 252, 256, and 
257.  
 
   Subp. 6.  2006 antlerless permit quotas - Zone 1.  Up to the 
following quotas of either-sex permits are available in deer 
permit areas in Zone 1 for the 2006 season:  
 
     A.  permit area 116:  175;  
 
     B.  permit area 127:  150;  
 
     C.  permit area 152:  350; and  
 
     D.  permit area 199:  150.  
 
   Subp. 7.  2006 antlerless permit quotas - Zone 2.  Up to 150 
either-sex permits are available in deer permit area 203 in Zone 2 
for the 2006 season.  
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   Subp. 8.  2006 antlerless permit quotas - Zone 3A.  Up to the 
following quotas of either-sex permits are available in deer 
permit areas in Zone 3A for the 2006 season:  
 
     A.  permit area 338:  150;  
 
     B.  permit area 339:  150;  
 
     C.  permit area 341:  425;  
 
     D.  permit area 342:  300; and  
 
     E.  permit area 344:  400.  
 
   Subp. 9.  2006 antlerless permit quotas - Zone 3B.  Up to 800 
either-sex permits are available in deer permit area 344 in Zone 
3B for the 2006 season.  
 
   Subp. 10.  2006 antlerless permit quotas - Zone 4A.  Up to the 
following quotas of either-sex permits are available in deer 
permit areas in Zone 4A for the 2006 season:  
 
     A.  permit area 416:  750;  
 
     B.  permit area 417:  1,100;  
 
     C.  permit area 422:  100;  
  
     D.  permit area 423:  150;  
 
     E.  permit area 424:  150;  
 
     F.  permit area 425:  75;  
 
     G.  permit area 426:  225;  
 
     H.  permit area 427:  50;  
 
     I.  permit area 431:  50;  
 
     J.  permit area 433:  400;  
 
     K.  permit area 435:  300;  
 
     L.  permit area 440:  450;  
 
     M.  permit area 442:  550;  
 
     N.  permit area 443:  275;  
 
     O.  permit area 446:  150;  
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     P.  permit area 447:  150;  
 
     Q.  permit area 448:  425;  
 
     R.  permit area 449:  500;  
 
     S.  permit area 450:  50;  
 
     T.  permit area 451:  250;  
 
     U.  permit area 453:  250;  
 
     V.  permit area 454:  500;  
 
     W.  permit area 455:  50;  
 
     X.  permit area 457:  200;  
 
     Y.  permit area 458:  200;  
 
     Z.  permit area 459:  200; and  
 
     AA.  permit area 463:  350.  
 
   Subp. 11.  2006 antlerless permit quotas - Zone 4B.  Up to the 
following quotas of either-sex permits are available in deer 
permit areas in Zone 4B for the 2006 season:  
 
     A.  permit area 416:  700;  
 
     B.  permit area 417:  1,100;  
 
     C.  permit area 422:  100;  
 
     D.  permit area 423:  150;  
 
     E.  permit area 424:  150;  
 
     F.  permit area 425:  75;  
 
     G.  permit area 426:  175;  
 
     H.  permit area 427:  50;  
 
     I.  permit area 431:  50;  
 
     J.  permit area 433:  400;  
 
     K.  permit area 435:  300;  
 
     L.  permit area 440:  300;  
 
     M.  permit area 442:  550;  
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     N.  permit area 443:  275;  
 
     O.  permit area 446:  150;  
 
     P.  permit area 447:  150;  
 
     Q.  permit area 448:  150;  
 
     R.  permit area 449:  225;  
 
     S.  permit area 450:  75;  
 
     T.  permit area 451:  225;  
 
     U.  permit area 453:  150;  
 
     V.  permit area 454:  325;  
 
     W.  permit area 455:  50;  
 
     X.  permit area 457:  200;  
 
     Y.  permit area 458:  200;  
 
     Z.  permit area 459:  200; and  
 
     AA.  permit area 463:  350.   
 
 
6232.1970 TAKING DEER BY FIREARMS UNDER EARLY ANTLERLESS PERMITS. 
 
   Subpart 1.  Purchase.  The purchase of up to two early 
antlerless permits is authorized for any person who has purchased 
and presents a license valid for firearms in a zone where early 
antlerless permits are available for the current year.  Early 
antlerless permits may be purchased for one-quarter of the cost of 
a regular license from electronic license system agents, the 
Department of Natural Resources License Center, and other 
authorized agents.  
 
   Subp. 2.  Restrictions.  For the early antlerless season, 
hunters must have a regular firearms license valid for the zone to 
take deer under an early antlerless permit in the respective zone 
for which the license is valid.  Up to two early antlerless 
permits may be used to take antlerless deer by firearms in deer 
areas prescribed in part 6232.1750, subpart 5.  At least one early 
antlerless permit must be purchased to participate in the season.  
 
 
232.2100 MUZZLELOADER SEASON AND AREAS.  6
 
   [For text of subps 1 to 3, see permanent rules.]  
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   Subp. 4.  2006 muzzleloader special deer areas.  The following 
areas are open for muzzleloader hunting by permit during the 2006 
season:  
 
     A.  Jay Cooke State Park in Carlton County is open November 
25 to November 29 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  No 
more than 120 permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to 
hunt during the muzzleloader season.  Up to four bonus permits may 
be used to take antlerless deer.  This is special deer area 931;  
 
     B.  Crow Wing State Park in Crow Wing County is open December 
1 to December 3 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks.  No 
more than 40 permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to 
hunt during the muzzleloader season.  Up to four bonus permits may 
be used to take antlerless deer.  This is special deer area 932;  
 
     C.  Lake Shetek State Park in Murray County is open December 
2 to December 5 for taking antlerless deer only.  No more than 25 
permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to hunt during 
the muzzleloader season.  Up to one bonus permit may be used to 
take an antlerless deer.  This is special deer area 933;  
 
     D.  Sibley State Park in Kandiyohi County is open December 2 
and December 3 for taking antlerless deer only.  No more than 40 
permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to hunt during 
the muzzleloader season.  This is special deer area 934;  
 
     E.  Rice Lake State Park in Steele and Dodge Counties is open 
November 25 to November 27 for taking antlerless deer only.  No 
more than 15 permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to 
hunt during the muzzleloader season.  This is special deer area 
935; and  
 
     F.  Interstate State Park in Chisago County is open November 
25 to November 29 for taking antlerless deer only.  No more than 
ten permits shall be issued to individuals authorized to hunt 
during the muzzleloader season.  Up to four bonus permits may be 
used to take antlerless deer.  This is special deer area 936.  
 
 
232.2500 DISABLED 6 HUNT HUNTS.  
 
  [For text of subpart 1, see permanent rules.]   
 
   Subp. 2.  Open areas.  Disability permittees may hunt in open 
areas and seasons as designated by the commissioner and published 
in the annual hunting regulations booklet.  In 2006, the following 
areas are open for hunting by disabled hunters:  
 
     A.  Carlos Avery Wildlife Management Area Sanctuary in Anoka 
County is open October 14 to October 22 for taking antlerless deer 
and legal bucks using legal firearms or bow and arrow.  The 
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Minnesota Deer Hunters Association and Capable Partners are the 
sponsoring nonprofit organizations;  
 
     B.  Camp Ripley Military Reservation in Morrison County is 
open October 4 and October 5 for taking antlerless deer and legal 
bucks using legal firearms or bow and arrow.   No more than 60 
permits shall be issued.  One bonus permit may be used, but a 
hunter may not take more than one deer.  The St. Cloud Veterans 
Affairs Medical Center is the sponsoring organization;  
 
     C.  Rosemoen Island in the Lac qui Parle Wildlife Management 
Area Sanctuary in Chippewa County is open September 16 to 
September 24 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks using 
legal firearms or bow and arrow.  One bonus permit may be used and 
the bag limit is two deer.  Capable Partners is the sponsoring 
nonprofit organization;  
 
     D.  Rydell National Wildlife Refuge in Polk County is open 
October 12 to October 14 for taking antlerless deer or legal bucks 
using legal firearms or bow and arrow.  No more than 20 permits 
shall be issued.  The Options Resource Center for Independent 
Living is the sponsoring nonprofit organization;  
 
     E.  deer permit areas 244 and 245 are open September 28 to 
October 1 for taking antlerless deer and legal bucks using legal 
bow and arrow.  The United Federation for Disabled Archers is the 
sponsoring nonprofit organization;  
 
     F.  Lake Bemidji State Park in Beltrami County is open 
November 6 and November 7 for taking antlerless deer only.  The 
Bemidji chapter of Minnesota Deer Hunters Association is the 
sponsoring nonprofit organization;  
 
     G.  Becklin Homestead Park Wildlife Management Area in Isanti 
County is open to taking antlerless deer and legal bucks during 
established seasons using legal firearms and bow and arrow.  
Capable Partners and the Isanti County Sportsman's Club are the 
sponsoring organizations; and  
 
     H.  Sand Prairie Wildlife Management Area in Sherburne County 
is open to taking antlerless deer and legal bucks using quiet guns 
and urban slugs from October 14 to November 12.  Capable Partners 
and the National Wild Turkey Federation's Wheelin' Sportsmen are 
the sponsoring organizations.  
 
 
6232.4700 REGISTRATION BLOCKS.  
 
   [For text of subps 1 to 43, see permanent rules.]  
 
   Subp. 45.  Registration Block 180.  Registration Block 180 
consists of that portion of the state lying within the following 
described boundary:  
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     Beginning at the intersection of Interstate Highway 535  
     (I-535) and the east boundary of the state at Duluth;  
     thence along I-535 to Interstate Highway 35 (I-35); thence  
     along I-35 to Mesaba Avenue; thence along Mesaba Avenue to  
     County State-Aid Highway (CSAH) 194, St. Louis County;  
     thence along CSAH 194 to CSAH 4, St. Louis County; thence  
     along CSAH 4 to St. Louis County Road (CR) 547; thence  
     along CR 547 to the Duluth, Missabe and Iron Range Railroad  
     (DM&IR); thence along the DM&IR to CSAH 2, Lake County;  
     thence along CSAH 2 to Lake CR 15; thence along CR 15 to  
     the Stony River Forest Road (FR); thence along the Stony  
     River FR to FR 104; thence along FR 104 to the Erie Mining  
     Company Railroad; thence along the Erie Mining Company  
     Railroad to the east bank of the Manitou River; thence  
     along the east bank of the Manitou River to the shore of  
     Lake Superior; thence due south to the east boundary of the  
     state; thence along the east boundary of the state County  
     State-Aid Highway (CSAH) 4 and County Road (CR) 547, St.  
     Louis County; thence easterly along CR 547 to the Canadian  
     National Railroad (CNR); thence northeasterly along the CNR  
     to CSAH 2, Lake County; thence northerly along CSAH 2 to CR  
     15; thence southeasterly along CR 15 to the Stony River  
     Forest Road (FR); thence northeasterly along the Stony  
     River FR to the LTV Steel Mining Company Railroad  
     (LTVSMCR); thence easterly along the LTVSMCR to the east  
     bank of the Manitou River; thence southerly along the east  
     bank of the Manitou River to the shore of Lake Superior;  
     thence due south to the east boundary of the state; thence  
     southwesterly along the east boundary of the state to a  
     point due south of the junction of the east bank of the  
     Little Sucker River and the shore of Lake Superior, St.  
     Louis County; thence due north to the east bank of the  
     Little Sucker River; thence northwesterly along the east  
     bank of the Little Sucker River to CSAH 61; thence  
     southwesterly along CSAH 61 to CSAH 42; thence north along  
     CSAH 42 to CSAH 43; thence westerly along CSAH 43 to CSAH  
     37; thence southerly along CSAH 37 to CSAH 69; thence  
     westerly along CSAH 69 to CSAH 4; thence north along CSAH 4  
     to the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 46.  Registration Block 181.  Registration Block 181 
consists of that portion of the state lying within the following 
described boundary, except that portion known as the Fond du Lac 
Indian Reservation:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     73 and STH 210; thence along STH 73 to U.S. Highway 2;  
     thence along U.S. Highway 2 to County State-Aid Highway  
     (CSAH) 25, Itasca County; thence along CSAH 25 to CSAH 133,  
     St. Louis County; thence along CSAH 133 to U.S. Highway 53;  
     thence along U.S. Highway 53 to CSAH 49, St. Louis County;  
     thence along CSAH 49 to CSAH 4, St. Louis County; thence  
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     along CSAH 4 to CSAH 194, St. Louis County; thence along  
     CSAH 194 to Mesaba Avenue; thence along Mesaba Avenue to  
     Interstate Highway 35 (I-35); thence along I-35 to STH 210,  
     Carlton County; thence northerly along STH 73 to U.S.  
     Highway 2, St. Louis County; thence northwesterly along U.S.
     Highway 2 to County State-Aid Highway (CSAH) 25, Itasca  
     County; thence westerly along CSAH 25 to CSAH 133, St.  
     Louis County; thence westerly along CSAH 133 to U.S.  
     Highway 53; thence northerly along U.S. Highway 53 to CSAH  
     49; thence easterly along CSAH 49 to CSAH 4; thence  
     southerly along CSAH 4 to CSAH 9; thence westerly along  
     CSAH 9 to CSAH 859; thence southerly along CSAH 859 to STH  
     194; thence westerly along STH 194 to U.S. Highway 2;  
     thence westerly along U.S. Highway 2 to STH 33; thence  
     southerly along STH 33 to Interstate Highway 35 (I-35),  
     Carlton County; thence southerly along I-35 to STH 210;  
     thence along STH 210 to the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 47a.  Registration Block 182.  Registration Block 182 
consists of that portion of the state lying within the following 
described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     33 and U.S. Highway 2, St. Louis County; thence easterly  
     along U.S. Highway 2 to STH 194; thence easterly along STH  
     194 to County State-Aid Highway (CSAH) 859; thence  
     northerly along CSAH 859 to CSAH 9; thence easterly on CSAH  
     9 to CSAH 4; thence northerly along CSAH 4 to CSAH 69;  
     thence east on CSAH 69 to CSAH 37; thence north on CSAH 37  
     to CSAH 43; thence easterly along CSAH 43 to CSAH 42;  
     thence south along CSAH 42 to CSAH 61; thence easterly  
     along CSAH 61 to the east bank of the Little Sucker River;  
     thence southwesterly along the east bank of the Little  
     Sucker River to the shore of Lake Superior; thence from the  
     shore of Lake Superior due south to the east boundary of  
     the state; thence southwesterly along the east boundary of  
     the state to STH 23; thence northeasterly along STH 23 to  
     STH 210; thence westerly along STH 210 to Interstate  
     Highway 35 (I-35), Carlton County; thence northerly along  
     I-35 to STH 33; thence northerly along STH 33 to the point  
     of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 48.  Registration Block 183.  Registration Block 183 
consists of that portion of the state lying within the following 
described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of Interstate Highway 35  
     (I-35) and Interstate Highway 535 (I-535); thence along  
     I-535 to the east boundary of the state; thence along the  
     east boundary of the state to County State-Aid Highway  
     (CSAH) 32, Pine County; thence along CSAH 32 to State Trunk  
     Highway (STH) 23; thence along STH 23 to I-35; thence along  
     I-35 Interstate Highway 35 (I-35) and State Trunk Highway  
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     (STH) 210, Carlton County; thence easterly along STH 210 to  
     STH 23, St. Louis County; thence southwesterly along STH 23  
     to the east boundary of the state; thence southerly along  
     the east boundary of the state to County State-Aid Highway  
     (CSAH) 32, Pine County; thence westerly along CSAH 32 to  
     STH 23; thence westerly along STH 23 to I-35; thence  
     northeasterly along I-35 to the point of beginning.  
 
   [For text of subps 52 to 58, see permanent rules.]  
 
   Subp. 59.  Registration Block 205 105.  Registration Block 205 
105 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     310 with the 49th parallel of north latitude boundary of  
     the state; thence east along the north boundary of the  
     state (49th parallel of north latitude) to the Ontario  
     border east boundary of the state (on Lake of the Woods);  
     thence southeasterly along the north east boundary of the  
     state to the point due north of the junction of STH 72 and  
     STH 11; thence due south to said junction; thence along STH  
     11 to County State-Aid Highway (CSAH) 1, Lake of the Woods  
     County; thence along CSAH 1 to CSAH 3, Lake of the Woods  
     County; thence along CSAH 3 to CSAH 2, Lake of the Woods  
     County; thence along CSAH 2 to STH 11; thence along STH 11  
     to 670 Avenue, Roseau County; thence along 670 Avenue to  
     the Tangnes Forest Road; thence along the Tangnes Forest  
     Road to CSAH 5, Roseau County; thence along CSAH 5 to the  
     Thompson Forest Road, Roseau County; thence along the  
     Thompson Forest Road to the boundary of Hayes Lake State  
     Park; thence along the boundary of Hayes Lake State Park to  
     CSAH 18, Roseau County; thence along CSAH 18 to CSAH 9,  
     Roseau County; thence along CSAH 9 to CSAH 2, Roseau  
     County; thence along CSAH 2 to STH 89; thence along STH 89  
     to STH 310; thence along STH 310 to the point of beginning.  
 
  [For text of subps 60 to 62, see permanent rules.]   
 
   Subp. 63.  Registration Block 209.  Registration Block 209 
consists of that portion of the state lying within the following 
described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     1 and U.S. Highway 59; thence along STH 1 to the west  
     boundary of the Red Lake Indian Reservation; thence along  
     the west boundary of the reservation to County State Aid  
     Highway (CSAH) 5, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 5 to  
     STH 92; thence southerly along the west and easterly along  
     the south boundaries of said reservation to the west shore  
     of the Sandy River, Clearwater County; thence southerly  
     along the Sandy River to Township Road (TR) 279th Avenue or  
     Bailey's Road south; thence west along said road to TR  
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     Clover Road; thence south along said TR to County State-Aid  
     Highway (CSAH) 11, Clearwater County; thence along CSAH 11  
     to CSAH 4, Clearwater County; thence along CSAH 4 to STH  
     92; thence along STH 92 to U.S. Highway 59; thence along  
     U.S. Highway 59 to the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 64.  Registration Block 210.  Registration Block 210 
consists of that portion of the state lying within the following 
described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     92 and U.S. Highway 59; thence along STH 92 to the north  
     boundary of the White Earth Indian Reservation; thence west  
     along said boundary to U.S. Highway 59 thence along STH 92  
     to County State-Aid Highway (CSAH) 4, Clearwater County;  
     thence along CSAH 4 east to CSAH 14, Clearwater County;  
     thence along CSAH 14 south to CSAH 3, Clearwater County;  
     thence along CSAH 3 east to County Road (CR) 3, Beltrami  
     County; thence along CR 3 south to CSAH 17, Clearwater  
     County; thence along CSAH 17 to U.S. Highway 2; thence  
     along U.S. Highway 2 west to STH 92; thence along STH 92 to  
     CSAH 27, Clearwater County, and westerly to the north  
     boundary of the White Earth Indian Reservation; thence west  
     along said boundary to U.S. Highway 59; thence along U.S.  
     Highway 59 to the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 65.  Registration Block 211 111.  Registration Block 211 
111 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     72 and STH 11; thence along STH 72 to the Tamarac River;  
     thence along the south shore of the Tamarac River to Upper  
     Red Lake; thence along the north shore of Upper Red Lake to  
     the boundary of the Red Lake Indian Reservation; thence  
     along the north boundary of the reservation to the west  
     boundary of Beltrami County; thence due west to County  
     State-Aid Highway (CSAH) 54, Marshall County; thence north  
     along CSAH 54 to CSAH 9, Roseau County; thence along CSAH 9  
     to CSAH 18, Roseau County; thence along CSAH 18 to the  
     boundary of Hayes Lake State Park; thence along the  
     boundary of Hayes Lake State Park to the Thompson Forest  
     Road; thence along the Thompson Forest Road to CSAH 5,  
     Roseau County; thence along CSAH 5 to the Tangnes Forest  
     Road; thence along the Tangnes Forest Road to 670 Avenue;  
     thence along 670 Avenue to STH 11; thence along STH 11 to  
     CSAH 2, Roseau County; thence along CSAH 2 to the southeast  
     corner of Section 36; thence along STH 11 to CSAH 2, Lake  
     of the Woods County; thence along CSAH 2 to CSAH 3, Lake of  
     the Woods County; thence along CSAH 3 to CSAH 1, Lake of  
     the Woods County; thence along CSAH 1 to STH 11; thence  
     along STH 11 to the point of beginning.  
 

 24



   Subp. 67.  Registration Block 213 113.  Registration Block 213 
113 consists of that portion of the state known as the Red Lake 
Indian Reservation.  
 
   Subp. 68.  Registration Block 214 114.  Registration Block 214 
114 consists of that portion of the state north of the 49th 
parallel of North Latitude commonly known as the Northwest Angle. 
 
  [For text of subps 69 to 84a, see permanent rules.]   
 
   Subp. 85.  Registration Block 284 184.  Registration Block 284 
184 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of U.S. Highway 2 and the  
     line between Range 37 West and Range 38 West; thence south  
     along said range line to State Trunk Highway (STH) 113;  
     thence along STH 113 to the west boundary of Itasca State  
     Park; thence along the west, north, and east boundaries of  
     said park to STH 200; thence along STH 200 to County  
     State-Aid Highway (CSAH) 31, Hubbard County; thence along  
     CSAH 31 to Hubbard County Road (CR) 94; thence along CR 94  
     to CSAH 39, Hubbard County; thence along CSAH 39 to CSAH 5,  
     Hubbard County; thence along CSAH 5 to CSAH 69, Cass  
     County; thence along CSAH 69 to CSAH 9, Hubbard County;  
     thence along CSAH 9 to CSAH 45, Hubbard County; thence  
     along CSAH 45 to CSAH 46, Hubbard County; thence along CSAH  
     46 to CSAH 4, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 4 to CSAH  
     25, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 25 to CSAH 8,  
     Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 8 to CSAH 27, Beltrami  
     County; thence along CSAH 27 to CSAH 12, Beltrami County;  
     thence along CSAH 12 to CSAH 27, Beltrami County; thence  
     along CSAH 27 to CSAH 20, Beltrami County; thence along  
     CSAH 20 to CSAH 39, Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 39  
     to STH 72; thence along STH 72 to CSAH 32, Beltrami County;  
     thence along CSAH 32 to CSAH 15, Beltrami County; thence  
     along CSAH 15 to the south boundary of the Red Lake Indian  
     Reservation; thence along said reservation boundary to the  
     Sandy River; thence along the Sandy River to CSAH 32,  
     Beltrami County; thence west to CSAH 4, Clearwater County;  
     thence along CSAH 4 to CSAH 14, Clearwater County; thence  
     along CSAH 14 to CSAH 23, Clearwater County; thence along  
     CSAH 23 to U.S. Highway 2; thence along U.S. Highway 2 to  
     the point of beginning. the south boundary of the Red Lake  
     Indian Reservation and the Sandy River; thence southerly  
     along the Sandy River to Township Road (TR) 279th Avenue or  
     Bailey's Road south; thence along said road to TR Clover  
     Road; thence along said township road to CSAH 11,  
     Clearwater County; thence south along CSAH 11 to CSAH 4,  
     Clearwater County; thence southerly and then west and then  
     along CSAH 4 to CSAH 14, Clearwater County; thence south  
     along CSAH 14 to County Road (CR) 3, Clearwater County;  
     thence west along CR 3 to CSAH 17, Clearwater County;  

 25



     thence along CSAH 17 to U.S. Highway 2; thence west along  
     U.S. Highway 2 to State Trunk Highway (STH) 92; thence  
     southerly along STH 92 to CSAH 27, Clearwater County, and  
     west to the northeast boundary of the White Earth Indian  
     Reservation; thence south along said boundary, to also the  
     boundary line between Range 37 West and Range 38 West;  
     thence south along said range line to STH 113; thence  
     easterly along STH 113 to the Itasca State Park boundary;  
     thence north and east and south along said boundary to U.S.  
     Highway 71; thence easterly (north) along U.S. Highway 71  
     to State Highway 200; thence easterly along State Highway  
     200 to CSAH 31; thence east along CSAH 31 to County Highway  
     94, Hubbard County; thence north along County Highway 94 to  
     CSAH 39; thence westerly along CSAH 39 to CSAH 5; thence  
     along CSAH 5 to CSAH 69; thence northerly along CSAH 69 to  
     CSAH 9; thence west along CSAH 9 to CSAH 45 to U.S. Highway  
     2; thence east along U.S. Highway 2 to CSAH 46, Hubbard  
     County; thence along CSAH 46, Hubbard County, to CSAH 4,  
     Beltrami County; thence along CSAH 4 to CSAH 25; thence  
     along CSAH 25 to CSAH 8; thence east along CSAH 8 to CSAH  
     27; thence along CSAH 27 to CSAH 20; thence easterly along  
     CSAH 20 to CSAH 39; thence along CSAH 39 to U.S. Highway  
     71; thence north along U.S. Highway 71 to CSAH 72; thence  
     along CSAH 72 to CR 32; thence west along CR 32 to CR 15;  
     thence north along CR 15 to the southern boundary of Red  
     Lake Indian Reservation; thence west along the Red Lake  
     Indian Reservation boundary to the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 86.  Registration Block 285.  [See repealer.]  
 
   [For text of subps 88 to 102, see permanent rules.]  
 
   Subp. 103.  Registration Block 401 252.  Registration Block 401 
252 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of U.S. Highway 75 and the  
     north boundary of the state; thence along U.S. Highway 75  
     to U.S. Highway 2; thence along U.S. Highway 2 to the west  
     boundary of the state; thence along the west and north  
     boundaries of the state to the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 104.  Registration Block 402 253.  Registration Block 402 
253 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of U.S. Highway 2 and the  
     west boundary of the state; thence along U.S. Highway 2 to  
     State Trunk Highway (STH) 9; thence along STH 9 to U.S.  
     Highway 10; thence along U.S. Highway 10 to the west  
     boundary of the state; thence along the west boundary of  
     the state to the point of beginning.  
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   Subp. 105.  Registration Block 403 254.  Registration Block 403 
254 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of U.S. Highway 75 and the  
     north boundary of the state; thence along the north  
     boundary of the state to U.S. Highway 59; thence along U.S.  
     Highway 59 to State Trunk Highway (STH) 11; thence along  
     STH 11 to U.S. Highway 75; thence along U.S. Highway 75 to  
     the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 106.  Registration Block 404 255.  Registration Block 404 
255 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     11 and U.S. Highway 75; thence along STH 11 to U.S. Highway  
     59; thence along U.S. Highway 59 to STH l; thence along STH  
     1 to U.S. Highway 75; thence along U.S. Highway 75 to the  
     point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 107.  Registration Block 405 256.  Registration Block 405 
256 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     1 and U.S. Highway 75; thence along STH 1 to STH 32; thence  
     along STH 32 to STH 102; thence along STH 102 to STH 9;  
     thence along STH 9 to U.S. Highway 2; thence along U.S.  
     Highway 2 to U.S. Highway 75; thence along U.S. Highway 75  
     to the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 108.  Registration Block 406 257.  Registration Block 406 
257 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of U.S. Highway 59 and State  
     Trunk Highway (STH) 32; thence along U.S. Highway 59 to  
     County State Aid Highway (CSAH) 1, Polk County; thence  
     along CSAH 1 to STH 32; thence along STH 32 to the point of  
     beginning.  
 
   Subp. 109.  Registration Block 407 258.  Registration Block 407 
258 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     9 and STH 102; thence along STH 102 to STH 32; thence along  
     STH 32 to U.S. Highway 10; thence along U.S. Highway 10 to  
     STH 9; thence along STH 9 to the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 110.  Registration Block 408 259.  Registration Block  
408 259 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
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following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     32 and County State Aid Highway (CSAH) 1, Polk County;  
     thence along CSAH 1 to U.S. Highway 59; thence along U.S.  
     Highway 59 to the north boundary of the White Earth Indian  
     Reservation; thence west, south, and east along the  
     boundary of said reservation to U.S. Highway 59; thence  
     along U.S. Highway 59 to U.S. Highway 10; thence along U.S.  
     Highway 10 to STH 32; thence along STH 32 to the point of  
     beginning.  
 
   Subp. 111.  Registration Block 409 241.  Registration Block 409 
241 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of U.S. Highway 10 and State  
     Trunk Highway (STH) 87; thence along STH 87 to U.S. Highway  
     71; thence along U.S. Highway 71 to U.S. Highway 10; thence  
     along U.S. Highway 10 to the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 112.  Registration Block 410 239.  Registration Block 410 
239 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of U.S. Highway 10 and U.S.  
     Highway 59; thence along U.S. Highway 10 to State Trunk  
     Highway (STH) 78; thence along STH 78 to STH 210; thence  
     along STH 210 to Interstate Highway 94 (I-94); thence along  
     I-94 to STH 34; thence along STH 34 to STH 32; thence along  
     STH 32 to U.S. Highway 10; thence along U.S. Highway 10 to  
     the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 113.  Registration Block 411 240.  Registration Block 411 
240 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of U.S. Highway 10 and U.S.  
     Highway 71; thence along U.S. Highway 71 to County State  
     Aid Highway (CSAH) 22, Todd County; thence along CSAH 22 to  
     CSAH 46, Otter Tail County; thence along CSAH 46 to State  
     Trunk Highway (STH) 235; thence along STH 235 to CSAH 38,  
     Otter Tail County; thence along CSAH 38 to STH 78; thence  
     along STH 78 to U.S. Highway 10; thence along U.S. Highway  
     10 to the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 114.  Registration Block 412.  Registration Block 412 
consists of that portion of the state lying within the following 
described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     210 U.S. Highway 59 and Interstate Highway 94 (I-94);  
     thence along STH 210 to STH 78; thence along STH 78 to  
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     County State Aid Highway (CSAH) 38, Otter Tail County;  
     thence along CSAH 38 to STH 235; thence along STH 235  
     to I-94 to State Trunk Highway (STH) 29; thence along STH  
     29 to STH 28; thence along STH 28 to U.S. Highway 59;  
     thence along U.S. Highway 59 to I-94; thence along I-94 to  
     the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 115.  Registration Block 413 213.  Registration Block 413 
213 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of County State-Aid Highway  
     (CSAH) 46, Otter Tail County, 82 and State Trunk Highway  
     (STH) 29 210; thence along STH 29 210 to STH 28 78; thence  
     along STH 28 78 to U.S. Highway 71 CSAH 38; thence  
     along U.S. Highway 71 CSAH 38 to CSAH 22, Todd County STH  
     235; thence along CSAH 22 STH 235 to CSAH 46, Otter Tail  
     County; thence along CSAH 46 to CSAH 22; thence along CSAH  
     22 to U.S. Highway 71; thence along U.S. Highway 71 to CSAH  
     28; thence along STH 28 to STH 29; thence along STH 29 to  
     Interstate Highway 94 (I-94); thence along I-94 to CSAH 82  
     to the point of beginning.  
 
  [For text of subps 116 to 118, see permanent rules.]   
 
   Subp. 119.  Registration Block 417.  Registration Block 417 
consists of that portion of the state lying within the following 
described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     28 55 and STH 104; thence along STH 104 to U.S. Highway 12;  
     thence along U.S. Highway 12 to STH 4 15; thence along  
     STH 4 15 to Interstate Highway 94 (I-94); thence along I-94  
     to STH 28 55; thence along STH 28 55 to the point of  
     beginning.  
 
   Subp. 120.  Registration Block 418 218.  Registration Block 418 
218 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of Interstate (I) 94 and  
     State Trunk Highway (STH) 4 28 and STH 55; thence along STH  
     4 28 to U.S. Highway 12; thence along U.S. Highway 12 to  
     STH 15; thence along STH 15 Interstate Highway 94 (I-94);  
     thence along I-94 to County State-Aid Highway (CSAH) 75,  
     Stearns County; thence along CSAH 75 to I 94 CSAH 15;  
     thence along I 94 CSAH 15 to STH 55; thence along STH 55 to  
     the point of beginning.  
 
   Subp. 121.  Registration Block 419 219.  Registration Block 419 
219 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
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     Beginning at the intersection of State Trunk Highway (STH)  
     23 and STH 15; thence along STH 15 to U.S. Highway 12;  
     thence along U.S. Highway 12 to County State-Aid Highway  
     (CSAH) 9, Wright County; thence along CSAH 9 to CSAH 35,  
     Wright County; thence along CSAH 35 to CSAH 8, Wright  
     County; thence along CSAH 8 to Interstate Highway 94  
     (I-94); thence along I-94 to STH 24; thence along STH 24 to  
     the Mississippi River; thence along the northeast bank of  
     the Mississippi River to STH 23; thence along STH 23 to the  
     point of beginning.  
 
   [For text of subps 122 to 130, see permanent rules.]  
 
   Subp. 130a.  Registration Block 429 229.  Registration Block 
429 229 consists of that portion of the state lying within the 
following described boundary:  
 
     Beginning at the intersection of County State-Aid Highway  
     (CSAH) 8, Wright County and Interstate Highway 94 (I-94);  
     thence along I-94 to State Trunk Highway (STH) 24; thence  
     along STH 24 to the Mississippi River; thence along the  
     northeast bank of the Mississippi River to the confluence  
     of the Mississippi River and the south fork of the Crow  
     River; thence along the east bank of the south fork of the  
     Crow River to U.S. Highway 12; thence along U.S. Highway 12  
     to CSAH 9, Wright County; thence along CSAH 9 to CSAH 35,  
     Wright County; thence along CSAH 35 to CSAH 8, Wright  
     County; thence along CSAH 8 to the point of beginning.  
 
   [For text of subps 131 to 157, see permanent rules.]  
 
 
 
 
 
 
REPEALER.  Minnesota Rules, part 6232.4700, subpart 86, is 
repealed.  
 
 
 
EFFECTIVE PERIOD.  The expedited emergency amendments to Minnesota 
Rules, parts 6232.0200; 6232.0300; 6232.0400; 6232.0800; 
6232.1300; 6232.1400; 6232.1600; 6232.1750; 6232.2100; 6232.2500; 
and 6232.4700, and the repealer expire December 31, 2006.  After 
the emergency amendments to Minnesota Rules, parts 6232.0200; 
6232.0300; 6232.0400; 6232.0800; 6232.1300; 6232.1400; 6232.1600; 
6232.1750; 6232.2100; 6232.2500; and 6232.4700 expire, the 
permanent rules as they read prior to these amendments again take 
effect, except as they may be amended by permanent rule.  
Minnesota Rules, parts 6232.0350 and 6232.1970, expire December 
31, 2006.
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	   Subp. 86.  Registration Block 285.  [See repealer.] 
	     Beginning at the intersection of U.S. Highway 75 and the 
	     Highway 10 to STH 32; thence along STH 32 to the point of 


